
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – July 5, 2017 
5:00 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, David Moule and Sally Cohen. 

Moved by:  P. Cormier     Seconded by: J. Moore  

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of June 5, 2017   

 
HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE- JUNE 24, 2017 
 
The Hilton Family Yard Sale was another success this year.  The map sales revenue 
was 119.00 and we had eleven participants.  Paula picked up the signs after the sale 
and everyone she spoke to were extremely happy about the results with some 
participants boosting sales of three hundred dollars and more.  They were also very 
happy with the amount of advertising that Recreation did and loved the fact that we had 
moved the location for the map sales back to the Community Hall.  
 
CLICKER TRAINING FOR DOGS COURSE-JUNE 10, 2017 
 
Paula informed the committee that the dog training clicker course did not run because of 
lack of interest.  One person registered and paid and one other was interested but did 
not submit payment.  Sophia Power is willing to try to run one again in the fall. 
 
CANTEENS 
 
Arts at the Dock canteen (Marina) will be manned by D. Shaughnessy, S. Cohen, 
Wilson Moore and M. Cormier.  Debbie has requested to do the cash.  Mike will be on 
the BBQ’s with Wilson Moore.  Tanya and Wilson will be asked to setup the tent the 
night before with the help of Recreation volunteers.  D. Moule has offered to do all the 
signage at the highway and down to the Village and also to put out the recycling bins.  
Coolers will be put together the night before and dropped at the site around 10 a.m.  
Paula will create posters for Laura McRae to post down by the Marina informing the 
boaters of the upcoming events and to let them know of alternate parking areas.  Mike 
and Wilson will put the new BBQ together and the propane tanks need to be checked.  



David will make a couple of wagon stop signs for Arts at the Dock.  Mike will bring his 
trailer to be used for hauling the tables and chairs for ATD. 
 
DUNK TANK 
 
Bruce Mines was very happy with using our dunk tank and besides letting us use their 
Cotton Candy machine, they have also offered us their deep fryers and made mention 
that they could also have one of their volunteers come down to our event and operate it 
for us. 
 
OTHER ACTIVITIES AND IDEAS 
 
Paula brought forward the names of two people that were interested in participating our 
summer events.  One was an Ice cream truck vendor (Pitstop Gas Bar) and one was a 
summer student hoping to be in Arts at the Dock and selling paintings done by children.  
The ice cream truck is available for Arts at the Dock, Hilton Beach Classic Car Show 
and the Can Am Poker Run.  The summer student from the Art Gallery of Algoma was 
not invited to the art show but was asked if he would be interested in coming to 
Community Night.  Sally wanted to have Tanya called to see what her intention was 
about what was going to be done with the boat planters at Forbes Park.  Sally also 
mentioned that more should have been done when the Voyageurs were at Forbes Park 
in way of welcoming them to the village. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 5:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday July 25, 2017 
 
Moved by: S. Cohen      Seconded by: D. Moule 
         Carried 


